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MCCB-Palimbang Convenes to Discuss Progress of 2024 POPCEN-
CBMS Operations in Palimbang, Sultan Kudarat 

 
 
The Municipal Census of Population and Community-Based Monitoring System (POPCEN-
CBMS) Coordinating Board (MCCB) of Palimbang convened to discuss the progress of the 
2024 POPCEN-CBMS operations in the municipality. This was held on August 28, 2024 at 
the Palimbang Municipal Hall, Sultan Kudarat. 

This third meeting of the MCCB was 
presided by Palimbang Municipal Mayor 
and MCCB-Palimbang Chairperson Hon. 
Joenime B. Kapina. 

The meeting was also graced by PSA XII 
Regional Director Atty. Maqtahar L. 
Manulon, CESO V. 

The meeting also aims to come up with 
resolutions or agreements that will help 
improve the conduct of the census in the 
municipality, particularly on resolutions to 
boundary overlaps/conflicts and fast 
tracking the completion of the 
enumeration. 

The 2024 POPCEN-CBMS data collection 
is expected to be completed this 
September 2024. Series of data 
processing, review and validation will be 
conducted prior to the release of these 
data. 

PSA-Sultan Kudarat Chief Statistical Specialist Herlita G. Caraan expresses her sincerest 
gratitude to the steadfast support of the Municipal Government of Palimbang through the 
MCCB to ensure smooth and successful 2024 POPCEN-CBMS operations in the Municipality 
of Palimbang, Sultan Kudarat. 
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